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RE: JCI Fire Technology Center Update

From Aultz, Erica <aultz.erica@epa.gov>
Date Mon 9/15/2025 9:55 AM
To  Town of Peshtigo Chair <topchair@townofpeshtigo.org>

Ms. Friday,

Yes, EPA had posted it on our public repository due to an inquiry. | caution that it is a large document, would
recommend only opening via wireless network connection.

https://cumulis.epa.gov/supercpad/CurSites/cscdocument.cfm?id=0521815&doc=Y&colid=43696

Let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you.

Erica Aultz | National Priorities List Coordinator (Indiana & Wisconsin)
(312) 353-7209

U.S. EPA Region 5 Superfund & Emergency Management
77 W Jackson Blvd (SR-6J)
Chicago, IL 60604

From: Town of Peshtigo Chair <topchair@townofpeshtigo.org>
Sent: Saturday, September 13, 2025 12:50 PM

To: Aultz, Erica <aultz.erica@epa.gov>

Subject: Re: JCI Fire Technology Center Update

Caution: This email originated from outside EPA, please exercise additional caution when
deciding whether to open attachments or click on provided links.

Hi Erica,

Was the report mentioned below ever released?
Jennifer

From: Aultz, Erica <aultz.erica@epa.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, January 21, 2025 12:14 PM

To: Town of Peshtigo Chair <topchair@townofpeshtigo.org>
Subject: JCI Fire Technology Center Update

Ms. Friday,

Thank you for the request. Our update is as follows. Please let me know if there are questions.


https://cumulis.epa.gov/supercpad/CurSites/cscdocument.cfm?id=0521815&doc=Y&colid=43696
mailto:aultz.erica@epa.gov
mailto:topchair@townofpeshtigo.org

The site investigation (Sl) field sampling was conducted in late September 2024 for the JCI Fire
Technology Center site. Sampling consisted of collection of groundwater from private wells. It also
included soil, sediment, and surface water collection from the JCI Fire Technology Center facility. EPA
mailed validated sampling analytical results from the private well samples to the residential owners
regarding their wells in October and November 2024, once results were available. The draft Sl report
has been submitted by our contractor and is undergoing review and revision. At this time, we expect to
have the report ready for release to the public later this winter.

Erica Aultz (she/her) | National Priorities List Coordinator (Indiana & Wisconsin)
(312) 353-7209

U.S. EPA Region 5 Superfund & Emergency Management
77 W Jackson Blvd (SR-6J)
Chicago, IL 60604



